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Spring/Summer Event Calendar  
• Spring Egg Hunt        Sat. April 6, 10AM-12PM 
• Club Open House  Sat. May 4, 10AM-2PM 
• Opening & Family Picnic Sat. May 25 
• Adult Swim Night  Sat. June 29  
• Adult Crab Feast        Sat. July 13 
• Family Barbecue  Sat. August 24 
Details for these and other events will be announced 
as the dates approach. 

Annual Budget Meeting 
** Thursday, March 14, 7:00PM ** 

The Board is proposing minor updates to the existing 
Club By-Laws. You can review the proposed changes 
on the Club website in the Membership Section at 
www.hunterscreekpool.com. 

The Board will hold its annual meeting to vote on the 
2019 budget and By-Law changes at 7PM, Thursday, 
March 14, at the Clubhouse.  Please join us!  If you are 
unable to attend, please send in your proxy or give it 
to a Board member. 

A copy of the Board’s proposed budget for 2019 is 
enclosed.   Dues for 2019: $456 per member 
household.  

Improvement Updates 

A big THANK YOU to Club Member Paul Cella and his 
team for the many improvements made to your Club 
facilities over the last year: 

ü Fresh paint inside and out!  

ü New appliances, ceiling fans & stairs to Clubhouse 

ü New shower faucets and updated lighting in 
locker rooms. Beautiful wood trim in Clubhouse. 

ü Gas grill for member use 

ü PLUS a SMART pool temperature monitor 
(courtesy of Member Lenny Giuliano and former 
member Marty Shulman) 

NEW FOR 2019!! 
• RFID member check-in system 
• Online bill payment 
• More food trucks! 

Bring a Friend! 
Want to make the most fun pool in Town even better?  
Invite your friends to join Hunters Creek Pool this 
year!  Bring them to the Open House on May 4 or 
have them email membership.hcsrc@gmail.com for 
information. Ask about our referral bonus! 

Board Members and Roles 

President: Zeeshan Rasheed 
Vice President: Sean Spencer 

Treasurer: Hassanain Kapadia 
Secretary: Heather Felton 

Social Director: Holly Kilkeary 
Marketing Director: Steve DeBenedittis 

Clubhouse Manager: Jessica Schelling 
Clubhouse Email: hcclubhouse2@gmail.com 

Membership Manager: Ginger Kohles 
Membership Email: membership.hcsrc@gmail.com 

   General Board Email: info@hunterscreekpool.com 
           Member At Large: Lenny Giuliano 

Clubhouse Rentals 

The Hunters Creek Clubhouse is available to Club 
members to rent for parties and business gatherings. 
The clubhouse can accommodate up to 75 seated 
guests or up to 99 guests for a standing event. The 
facility is equipped with two private restrooms and a 
full kitchen. Tables and chairs are included. The rental 
fee for Club members is $200/day, including 
professional cleaning; a refundable security deposit is 
required. 

Contact Clubhouse Manager to book an event:  
hcclubhouse2@gmail.com.  Clubhouse rental revenue 
directly supports your Club.  
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Stingray Swim Team 
The Swim Team Board for one of the largest and 
winningest teams in the Herndon Swim League has 
been meeting and is gearing up for another exciting 
year of summer swim competition! Yes, in just a few 
weeks, we will have forgotten about watching 
weather forecasts for snow and we'll be watching for 
thunderstorms! 
 
INFO: The Swim Team will NOT be mailing an 
information sheet with registration forms. Look for 
an email in early April from the Hunters Creek Swim 
and Racquet Club with an announcement about 
swim team and the registration forms. Last year’s 
team members will also receive an announcement via 
TeamSnap. After this initial announcement to all the 
members, only those who sign up for swim team will 
receive swim team announcements. Be sure to follow 
the directions so you don't miss anything! 
 
WHO: All dues-paid members' children 18 and under 
are invited to join the swim team. The only criterion 
is that your child must be able to swim across the 
pool without assistance. The coaches are willing to 
let a child try a few practices before committing to 
the team. 
 
NOT “MEET READY”?: This is for 5 year olds and up, 
new team members, and returning members that are 
not “meet ready.” We are bringing back a Stroke and 
Development Program to work with swimmers to get 
them ready for the season. The coaches will work to 
build the confidence to get across the pool and ready 
to participate in meets. They will also spend extra 
time in the water with anyone who needs a little extra 
help to get those strokes/dives and flip turns ready 
for competition. This group will practice when the 
other swimmers practice. Specific times TBD, based 
on number. The only criterion is your child must be 
able to separate from parent(s) and follow directions 
in a group setting. More details at the Open House. 
 
WHAT: The Stingrays are part of the Herndon Swim 
League, which is a developmental swim league. That 
means all swimmers who are meet ready will swim at 
all meets and get a ribbon for every race they swim. 
It's fun and everyone improves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REGISTRATION: You may mail your forms to Leanne 
Caldwell. Her address will be on the registration 
form. Or, you can stop by the pool on May 4 to drop 
off forms and to try on new team suits. 
 
Volunteers - It takes a lot of Parent Power to pull off 
the swim season!! We are continuing to improve our 
volunteer sign up every year. Details at the Open 
House on May 4. If you are unable to come to the 
Open House, refer to the swim team information 
email and contact a swim team board member to 
write you in. 
 
Important Dates* 
Team Practices: Evenings May 29-June 14; mornings 
June 17-July 20 
Team Meets: Saturdays (AM) and Wednesdays (PM) 
starting June 15 through July 20 (Champs/All-Stars) 
Herndon Olympics & Clinic: Tue. July 9 
End of Season Team Banquet: Wed. July 17 
 
Friends and Neighbors: If you know friends and 
neighbors who are interested in a swim team, but are 
not members of a pool, encourage them to join 
Hunters Creek!!! You all are a great, fun group! 
 
If you have questions, contact 
Cathy Buckley, Leanne Caldwell, and Brooke Taheri at 
hunterscreekstingrays@gmail.com  
 
* Dates subject to change. 

 


